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it is Christ's Church. He has set it up,
He has organized it, and all the prin-
ciples and doctrines which have been
made known to us have been revealed
through Him. It is His work and He
will watch over it and direct it and con-
summate it. And He has commanded
us that we shall do all things in con-
nection with our faith in His holy name,
and in that way only will it be accept-
able to our Heavenly Father; for all the
blessings that come from our Father to
us His children, will come to us through
Jesus Christ. His is the only name
given under heaven whereby man can be
saved. The Gospel of Jesus Christ must
be preached to every creature. For it
would not be just for our Heavenly Fa-
ther to condemn any of his creatures who
did not believe in Jesus Christ, with-
out giving them an opportunity of under-
standing who He is and what His com-
mandments are. All people, then, must
hear the Gospel and have an opportu-
nity of receiving it or rejecting it. Je-
sus Christ sent out His Apostles, after
His resurrection, to preach the Gospel
to all the world in that day and gener-
ation, and they went forward and ful-
filled the commandment which he gave
to them. Since that time a great many
false doctrines have been introduced into
the world, and a great many churches
have been established, according to the
notions and ideas of men not authorized
by the Lord Jesus, not accepted of Him,
not recognized by Him in any way. They
are the churches of men, and the doc-
trines preached therein, in a great many
respects are the doctrines and command-
ments of men. They are not of God. They
are not recognized by Him. They are not
acceptable to Him. And so with many
ordinances which have been introduced

since that day. Some men have intro-
duced them in the name of Jesus Christ,
but they were not authorized by the Lord
to do so, and therefore He will not ac-
cept them, and they are of no benefit to
the children of men so far as their sal-
vation is concerned. But in the day and
age in which we live the Lord Jesus has
manifested Himself again, and has re-
organized the Church which He set up
in ancient days, in the same form and
shape, with the same officers, with the
same ordinances, with the same com-
mandments, and with the same spirit,
power, gifts and blessings. And in this
Church, if we live under the inspiration
of the spirit and attend to the duties and
obey the commandments which He re-
veals, in the way He has pointed out, we
will be accepted of Him, and that which
His servants perform on the earth in
His name in the way He has appointed,
will be the same as though it was per-
formed by Himself in person, and will
be accepted of the Father, just the same
as though performed by the Lord Jesus
Christ, and what they seal on the earth
will be sealed in the heavens, and what
they loose on the earth will be loosed
in the heavens, according to His word.
We have this great blessing and privi-
lege, then, in belonging to this Church,
that we become the people of the Lord
Jesus, the Saints of the Lord, members
of the Church of Christ, not members of
any church made by a man, or a set of
men, but the true Church of the living
God, established by Himself through the
Lord Jesus Christ. And if we offer up
our sacraments before Him in the way
He has appointed, they will be accepted
by Him, and we will receive the bene-
fits that result from properly attending
to these things.


